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14th February 2003

Dear Gill, 

Ofgem Proposed Corporate Strategy 2003-2006

TotalFinaElf Gas & Power Ltd (TFE) thank you for the opportunity to comment on the above.

You state both in the proposed strategy document and at the presentation of the plan on the 30th January that competition in both gas and electricity markets is now firmly established and continues to bring considerable benefits to UK consumers. You also state that Ofgem’s role in terms of competitive markets is not to initiate change but to respond and adjudicate on proposals for change brought forward by the industry. Why then is your first theme ‘Making competitive markets work successfully’ rather than say ‘Monitoring competitive markets to ensure their continuing success’. TFE would propose that serious consideration be given to changing this to suggest a more re-active rather than pro-active role. You may see this proposal to be pedantic but we firmly believe this not to be the case. We believe this recognition of a change of emphasis from the top management within the Authority will provide better direction to the organisation as a whole and assist in re-focussing the detailed activity to more appropriately reflect the maturity of the market.

TFE welcomed in the presentation your reference to greater use of Regulatory Impact Assessments in any future work done. We would encourage you to extend these to include cost benefit analysis wherever possible as it is still our concern that many changes proposed by yourselves, whilst meeting the strictures of economic theory, do not result in an overall benefit to the UK consumer when the full costs of implementation are taken into account. There must come a point when further change to the way the market structure operates is counter-productive. It is our contention that in most areas within the UK Gas & Electricity Utility industry, we have reached this stage.

You asked for comment on activities that are in the plan that we believe are not necessary or should be given a lower priority. Unfortunately at the level of description given to the activities in the proposed strategy, we find this difficulty to do. For example, in ‘Making competitive markets work successfully – Wholesale markets’ the high level activities presented appear reasonable. Our concern is that at the budgetary level there is no indication given that you see any scope for reduction in the overall level of Ofgem activity over the next 3 years. As an example we would observe that under the general heading of ‘Promoting Competition’ there are 17 key activities described, only 7 of which are on going with the remaining 10 are due for delivery by Quarter 4. Yet if we take BETTA out of the calculation, the budgetary proposals for 2004-5 and 2005-6 are at the same level or higher than for 2003-4. Of course, it is not only the level of costs proposed by Ofgem but the recognition that the work done by yourselves creates additional orders of magnitude of cost within the industry as we seek to understand and accommodate the level of change that is generated. 

If we can propose a change of priority within the Authority it would be to recognise that Regulating Monopolies should now be the main focus alongside your Security of Supply and Environmental responsibilities. Both of the latter responsibilities will require significant changes to infrastructure and are thus mainly focussed on the asset owning monopolies.

We also note that your budgetary predictions in this year’s proposal are markedly higher than they were in last year’s equivalent plan. At that time the anticipated budget for 2003-4 in the area of ‘Promoting Competition’ was £17 million (£12.5 million excluding BETTA). The budget now being proposed is £22 million (£17 million excluding BETTA). This is an increase of 35% (excluding BETTA). The ‘Regulating Monopolies’ budget on a like for like basis is now £7.7 million against a corresponding proposal last year of £6.6 million, an increase of 17%. Whilst we note that the overall budget has been maintained on a presentation level at £36 million this would seem to have been achieved through income from property that has appeared this year for the first time together with a reduction in the contingency budget. Overall, therefore, this would appear to represent an actual increase in costs which if correct is not at all welcome and for which we believe further explanation is required.  

We trust our comments will be taken into account in any revisions to your budgetary proposals. We again thank you for allowing us the opportunity to comment.

Yours sincerely

Steve Ladle

Head of Regulation 

Tel:
+44 (0)20 7318 6814

Fax:
+44 (0)20 7318 6717

E-mail:
steve.ladle@totalfinaelf.com
2
1

